
 

PUBLIC NOTICE: 
PAYMET OF TAXES AND DUTIES 

 
The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) wishes to advise its valued clients and stakeholders 
that following the pronouncement of the Monetary Policy Statement on 5 April 2024, the 
Authority has embarked on complying with Monetary Policy Statement.  
 
In light of the above, clients and stakeholders may face challenges in making payments for taxes 
and duties. 
 
Clients are therefore urged to take note of the following: 
 

1. ZIMRA payment arrangements are available to receive payments and clients can pay 
their taxes and duties using the banking systems or Cash Offices at Ports of entry (for 
payment of duties). 
 
Clients may face challenges to make payments while the banks are aligning to the MPS as 
well. 
 

2. Declarants or Clearing Agents with credit balances in their Prepayment accounts can 
still utilize the funds for the purposes of settlement of duty until further notice. 
 

3. Taxes and Excise returns, for transactions prior to 5 April 2024, shall continue to be 
submitted in ZWL and USD until further notice. The ZWL values shall be converted to 
ZiG once ZIMRA is ready with the currency conversion. 

 
The Authority shall share an update on payment of taxes and duties and submission of returns 
on an ongoing basis as the alignment processes by various players’ progresses.  
 
We regret any inconveniences caused during this transition and encourage clients to continue 
ensuring their compliance.  

 
 

                                                                   My Taxes, My Duties: Building My Zimbabwe!! 
Public Notice 28 of 2024, issued on 06/04/2024. 

 

www.zimra.co.zw @Zimra_11 ZIMRA.ZW  Contact Centre 585/For Netone 08070271 contactcentre@zimra.co.zw 
 


